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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on

December 3, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, and Nancy Melsa. Staff present: Police Chief, Dennis Marks; City Engineer, Dick Ransom, and Community Development Director, Mark Powers. Guests: Daniel Hoffman, Dale Kueter, Bill Duffy, Eric Shepley, Karen Brook, Project Architect, Gary Landhauser and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.

Dick Olson moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the consent agenda:  Approval of bills; Meeting Minutes: Regular Meetings 11/05/08, CIP 11/03/08 & 11/17/08, Special Meeting 10/27/08, 11/03/-8, 11/10/08, & 11/12/08; Received & Filed minutes of Library 11/11/08, Park & Recreation 11/11/08, Water 11/18/08,  Board of Adjustment 11/10/08,  and History Committee 11/10/08; City Administrator’s Report; City Engineer’s Report; Mayor’s Report, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.
EYE 380 Committee-Southwest Quadrant of Boyson Rd/I380 Interchange Beautification Project
EYE 380, is a committee of individuals whose goals are to improve the appearance of the I-380 Corridor in the greater Cedar Rapids area. The EYE 380 committee worked with the City of Hiawatha to create a landscaping beautification plan for the southwest quadrant of the Boyson Road/I-380.
Members of the EYE 380 Committee that included Dale Kueter, Karen Brook, Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole, requested council authorization to participate in the EYE 380 Grant Application with the Iowa Department of Transportation and the Department of Natural Recourses that would provide a 100% of the funds for the beautification project and a two (2) year maintenance agreement. 

The beautification project would entail deciduous and evergreen trees, shrubs, native wildflowers, bed soil, mulch and edging. Project cost estimate was $31,000.00. Park & Recreation Director also noted that the EYE 380 Committee would fund raise the necessary dollars to replace any plant that may die throughout the year.  
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-187 authorizing the City of Hiawatha’s participation in the EYE 380 Grant Application, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: Linda Bendixen 

Resolution #08-187 adopted. 
Washington D.C. Conference February 2-4, 2009

Mayor Theis requested council authorize travel expenses for two (2) individuals to travel to Washington D.C. for the Corridor Federal Issues Trip 2009 that is scheduled for February 2-4, 2009.  

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-188 authorizing the travel expenses for two (2) individuals (Mayor Tom Theis, and Council member Dick Olson) to attend the Washington D.C. Corridor Federal Issue Trip 2009, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None
Resolution #08-188 adopted.
94 & 98 Emmons Street Building Demolition and Grading Project

The City Council has received (Balancing) Change Order #1 for the 94 & 98 Emmons Street Building Demolition and Grading Project from Ricklefs Excavating LTD. The change order reflects a decrease amount of $872.00; this change order does include the removal and disposal of additional materials encountered during the excavation of the project. City Engineer Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends council the approval of (Balancing) Change Order #1 with a decrease amount of $872.00, revised contract amount of $47, 537.50 
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #08-189 approving (Balancing) Change Order #1 with a decrease amount of $872.00 with a revised contract amount of $47,537.50, second by Marty Bruns. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-189 adopted. 

The City Council has received (Final) Pay Estimate #2 for 94 & 98 Emmons Demolition and Grading Project in the amount of $4,799.37 to Ricklefs Excavating, LTD. City Engineer Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends the acceptance of the project and the final payment amount of $4,799.37.

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-190 approving (Final) Pay Estimate #2 for the 94 & 98 Emmons Street Building Demolition and Grading Project and direct City Clerk to make payment to Ricklefs Excavating, LTD in the amount of $4,799.37, second by Dick Olson. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-190 adopted.

12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project
The City Council has received Pay Estimate #4 for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project in the amount of $22,420.00 to Municipal Pipe Tool Co. City Engineer Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends the approval of Pay Estimate #4 in the amount of $22,420.00.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-191 approving Pay Estimate #4 for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project and direct City Clerk to make payment to Municipal Pip Tool Co. in the amount of $22,420.00, second by Linda Bendixen. 

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #08-191 adopted.

2006 City Hall Project 
The City Council has received (Balancing) Change Order #7 for the 2006 City Hall Project from Knutson Construction Services.  The change order reflects an increase in the amount of $781.00 for quantity adjustments. Project Architect, Gary Landhauser has reviewed and recommends council approval of (Balancing) Change Order #7 with an increase amount of $781.00, revised contract amount of $5,317,635.57. 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-192 approving (Balancing) Change Order #7 for the 2006 City Hall Project with an increase amount of $781.00 with a revised contract amount of $5,317,635.57, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-192 adopted.  
The City Council has received (Final) Pay Estimate #20 for the 2006 City Hall Project in the amount of $59,266.40 to Knutson Construction Services. Project Architect, Gary Landhauser has reviewed and recommends the acceptance of the project and the final payment amount of $59,266.40.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-193 approving Pay Estimate #20 for the 2006 City Hall Project and direct City Clerk to make payment to Knutson Construction Services in the amount of $59,266.40, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-193 adopted. 

Amendment #1 of the 28E Agreement with the City’s of Cedar Rapids, Marion, Robins and Linn County for the Indian Creek/Dry Run Creek Sanitary System Program 
The City Council has received the proposed Amendment No. 1 to the current 28E Agreement for sanitary sewer capacity within the Indian Creek/Dry Run Creek truck line. The amendment clarifies membership titles for the Board and revises the language for the flow monitoring operations and provides new exhibits for the agreement. The exhibits modify the amount of flow requested by Hiawatha and Cedar Rapids and change the points in which the flows are introduced to the system. The major changes accounts for Hiawatha’s service of the Northwest Territory to be added to the Dry Creek Sanitary Sewer at Tower Terrace Road. Exhibit B adjusts the cost spread based upon the changes. City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed the amendment and recommends council’s approval. 

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-194 amending the current 28E Agreement for the planning, construction, and maintenance participation for the Indian Creek/Dry Run Creek sanitary sewer system program and authorizes the Mayor and City Clerk to sign the agreement, second Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-194 adopted. 

Multi-Jurisdictional 28E Agreement for Segment Two (2) of the Indian Creek/Dry Run Creek Sanitary Sewer Capacity Improvements

The City Council has received a multi-jurisdictional 28E Agreement for Segment Two (2) of the Indian Creek /Dry Run Creek Sanitary Sewer Capacity Improvements between the Cities of  Cedar Rapids, Marion, Robins, and Linn County for the planning, construction, and maintenance participation. The project is located on the Indian Creek Truck line just south of Mount Vernon Road southeast to East Post Road southeast. The overall cost estimate for segment two (2) is $8,090,149.00; Hiawatha’s share of this project is $1,275,816, spread over a three (3) year period. City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed the agreement and recommends council approval. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-195 authorizing the multi-jurisdictional 28E Agreement for the planning, construction, and maintenance participation for Segment Two (2) of the Indian Creek/Dry Run Creek Sanitary Sewer Capacity Improvements and authorizes the Mayor and City Clerk to sign the agreement, second by Bob Rampulla. 

 Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns 
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-195 adopted. 
Usher’s Ferry and 6th Avenue Sewer Line Project 

The City Council has determined that various sewer main sections along the Usher’s Ferry and 6th Avenue collection system are in need of various sizes of CIPP slip lining.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #08-196 authorizing engineering services to proceed with the preparation of plans and the specifications for the Usher’s Ferry and 6th Avenue Sewer Line Project, second by Nancy Melsa. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-196 adopted. 

Jan Kvach Drainage Concerns

Mayor Theis, Community Development Director, Mark Powers, City Administrator, Dave Van Dee and City Engineer, Dick Ransom met with Jan Kvach to review the drainage plan for 115 Westbrook Ct. from Sattler Homes engineer along with survey point drawings. The plan includes grading a small swale into the wetland area at a location where an existing swale has started and installing a six (6) inch perforated pipe across the back of the lots to a small intake on the upstream side of the lot. City Engineer, Dick Ransom stated the plan presented by Sattler Homes will address the drainage issue of concern; it was at that time that Ransom shared with the council Ms. Kvach appreciation in having the opportunity to view the plan and expressed her approval during the meeting. 

Discussion/Update-Non Action Items

· Council reviewed City Administrator, Dave Van Dee’s exit report
· Park & Recreation Director Angie Cole request for permission to seek the Iowa Park & Recreation Association Vice President position. Council expressed their approval to proceed with the nomination

· Negotiations for Teamsters Maintenance Union Contract will begin soon

· City Engineer, Dick Ransom has contacted the contractor in regards to the North Center Point Streetscape lights and is exploring termination of that contract
· Reviewed/Discussed City Administrators Position ad for state league magazines

· Discussed City Administrators FYI in regards to wage adjustment for the City Clerk and Deputy Clerk as discussed in the November 19th council meeting 

 Bob Rampulla adjourned the meeting at 8:07 PM, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 

                                                                                              _________________________









Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: ______________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk


